Hello Wednesday Night Kids Families!

We have been given permission to meet once again on-campus!

WHEN AND WHERE: 3rd-5<sup>th</sup> graders will meet in <u>ASBURY HALL</u> in the main building from <u>6-7 pm</u>. Please enter through either set of electronic doors in the main lobby and checkin at the Children's Desk. I will print tags for your child(ren) from behind the desk.

## **SAFETY MEASURES:**

- Spaces on the floor will be set up at a safe distance from one another to keep children and adults socially distant
- We are asking that all children wear masks or face shields while attending WNK (and adults wear masks while inside at all times)
- We will have plenty of hand sanitizer and places to wash hands
- Children will only be allowed to go to the bathroom one at a time (please take your child prior to drop off as well since our time together is brief)
- Put simply, we are doing the same thing we would be doing if we were meeting outside: sitting apart, keeping distant and wearing masks.

**FOOD & DRINK:** The church will not provide any food or drinks at this time. Now that we are meeting inside, we ask that children plan to eat/drink before or after we meet so that mouths stay covered while we are gathered inside.

WHAT WILL WE DO FOR OUR TIME TOGETHER: Now that we are able to meet on-campus, we will introduce a short Bible lesson each week with a brief video, a couple of questions for the group, and a memory verse. We still feel like our children need a relaxed way to gather and fellowship without too much of a rigid study-structure so we will still spend a good bit of our hour together playing games/doing activities that allow the kids to relax and simply enjoy being together. Children are welcome to bring their Bibles, but it is not required.

**HOW DO I KNOW WHAT IS HAPPENING IN CHILDREN'S MINISTRY:** If you are not subscribed to our weekly emails, please email <a href="mailto:hmiday@stpkaty.org">hmiday@stpkaty.org</a> and she can make sure you are added to our contact group.

We hope to see your children on campus soon. Please don't hesitate to reach out if you have any questions or concerns. Ms. Laney and I are really excited for this next phase of gathering.

Blessings,

Alyssa Sandlin Director of Children's Ministry



